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Serving the people of the Yamhill Fire Protection District since 1896 

                                 Fire Chief Report 

July 12, 2021 

 

1. District ran a total of 35 calls for the month of July 2021. 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 3 8.57% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 18 51.43% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 2 5.71% 

Service Call 5 14.29% 

Good Intent Call 7 20% 

TOTAL 35 100% 

 

District Year-To-Date 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 26 10.97% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 121 51.05% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 18 7.59% 

Service Call 26 10.97% 

Good Intent Call 42 17.72% 

False Alarm & False Call 3 1.27% 

Special Incident Type 1 0.42% 

TOTAL 237 100% 

 

 

District Mutal Aid Received and Given Report for June 2021. 

 
AID TYPE TOTAL % of TOTAL 

Mutual aid given 7 20.0% 

Automatic aid given 2 5.7% 

None 26 74.3% 

 

District Mutual Aid Received and Given Report  Year-To-Date 

 
AID TYPE TOTAL % of TOTAL 

Mutual aid received 10 4.2% 

Automatic aid received 6 2.5% 

Mutual aid given 35 14.8% 

Automatic aid given 8 3.4% 

None 178 75.1% 
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2. Projects currently 

a. We have finalized the build for the new Brush Rig. –The Radios are in. Fouts is 

just waiting on Ford for the Chassis. 

 

3. Grants 

a.    Safer Act –  

c. The new AFG application period has opened. Working on that application 

with the plan of applying for, 22 sets of Turnouts, 22 additional SCBA 

face masks, 9 Triband mobile radios and 20 pagers. – This has been 

submitted. 

e. Will be working with Murray Paolo on the Homeland Security Grant for 

Radios. – This grant has been submitted. Update! We have been awarded 

Part one of this grant which will provide 4-5 new radios for apparatus. 

Still waiting on Part two. Funds will not be available until September 

sometime. 

 

4. There has been one citizen file a nuisance complaint with the City of Yamhill about 

the backlite portion of the reader board sign. This person is on the City Planning 

Commission and has been complaining for the last few months at that meeting 

because the city signed off on the permits for the sign and it did not come before the 

Planning Commission for their recommendations. The city council has not sent it 

back to the Planning Commission for review. We went thru all the required 

permitting process required by the city, county, and federal government to place this 

sign. (See attached photos that I submitted to City Council regarding other signs in 

town). – Memo from the City Lawyer. 

 

5. The Storage building next door in in need of some repairs this summer. Due to the 

snow and ice, we have the main cover tearing on both ends. Estimate numbers for just 

the main cover is about $5,000. Working on obtaining final numbers to replace both 

ends and the main cover. – Update, we were able to obtain a new main cover, and 

both ends for $4,700. It is the heavier weight material. 

 

6. Crews are currently out on the second conflagration of the year. 

 

      7.         My hours for the month of June: 

District Work                  162.00 hours 

Calls          21.01 hours. 

Drills                     4.5 hours 

Class                                          0 hours 

Other                                  10.0 hours 

                  Total                    197.51 hours 

 


